

PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J3A5 Canada

> Halifax Regional Council April 10. 2008

TO:

Councillor Robert P. Harvey and members of North West Community

Council

SUBMITTED BY:

Mr. Phillip Cox, Chair, North West Transit Advisory Committee

DATE:

March 20, 2008

SUBJECT:

North West Transit Advisory Committee - Standing Room Only -

Route 86

#### <u>ORIGIN</u>

March 12, 2008 North West Transit Advisory Committee meeting.

# RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the North West Community Council request from senior management staff that steps be taken to alleviate standing room only on route 86 on highway 102 as it may be a liability issue.

Council Report

- 2 -

April 10, 2008

#### BACKGROUND

The members of the North West Transit Advisory Committee are concerned that passengers on Route 86 are having to stand very early on in the route; particularly while travelling on highway 102. They believe that this could be a potential liability issue in the future.

#### BUDGET IMPLICATIONS

There are no budget implications associated with this report.

# FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality's Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation

### **ALTERNATIVES**

North West Community Council could chose not to support the recommendation.

### **ATTACHMENTS**

N/A

A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/commcoun/nwcc/nwcc.html#agendas choose the appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by:

Shawnee Gregory, Legislative Assistant, 490-6732